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Sent: Tuesday, November 29, 2011 1:20 PM 
To: Woulf, Mark 
Subject: alcohol license application at 4611 Verona Road, Madison, Wisconsin 
 

A. L. R. C.   
  
I strongly oppose the granting of any more liquor licenses in the neighborhoods 
of Dunns Marsh or Allied Drive.  We are pan-handled and mugged enough by 
addicts! 
Last weekend there was much violence all of them intoxicated with weapons!  
Property destruction was done and gangs may have been involved.  Enough!  
Please have the applicant go away to another neighborhood that can drink the 
intoxicating and addictive substance elsewhere!   
  
The applicant has no rational to assume predjuice from the neighbor.  My former 
husband was of her ancestry.  I had been married to him for 15 years.  The 
reason for divorce was excessive promiscuity;  I loved him; but, I had to divorce 
before I was killed by S.T.D.!  Now I am married to a man who is very 
responsible and of noble character (past 15 years).  He is a sober individual.   If 
we were all so prejuice would we knowingly move into a neighborhood of various 
ancestry and color?  She has to know we are oppose to the liquor and it's 
effects, destruction of our community etc.   
  
I oppose because the new date change did not give neighborhood associations 
time to get flyers out in the community.  Westmorland Heights residents are sick 
of drink driving accidents at Nakoma and Midvale.  I do not believe they have 
had adequete notice of the new date either.  This is where state representative 
Therese Bercau lives.  The applicant has not even met with our neighborhood 
council, yet,  scheduled Dec.7.  Did the applicant meet with the neighborhood 
council of Westmorland Heights? 
  
I am going to meet with the mayor, Julie Stroick, Linda Horvath and the west 
side police.  You better believe it I will do all that is humanly capable to make my 
neighborhood a safer place to live. 
  
I am a registered voter and a competent citizen.  Sincerely, Thea Teresa Bate-
Bach of 1905 Danbury Street Madison, Wisconsin. 
  


